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December 30, 1992 

To: Members of the Executive Board 

From: The Acting Secretary 

Subject: Executive Board Travel 

The Secretary has received the following memorandum dated 
December 28, 1992 from Mr. Dawson: 

I wish to inform the Executive Board that my Advisor, 
Mr. John M. Abbott, will travel on official Fund business to 
Anaheim, California, to participate, with international experts 
in the field of economics, at the Annual Meeting of the American 
Economic Association. 

Mr. Abbott plans to leave Washington on or about January 3, 
1993, and return to Washington on or about January 7, 1993. 

In the absence of objection by noon on Thursday, December 31, 
1992, the proposed travel will be deemed approved by the Executive Board and 
it will be so recorded in the minutes of the next meeting thereafter. 
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